
IN-PERSON BIBLE STUDY FAQ

1. Will we still meet as a large group for fellowship and teaching?  
 No, we will not be meeting as a large group on Thursdays. Each Small Group will meet in a separate  
 classroom on campus, and a pre-recorded devotional will be emailed out on the Wednesday before study.

2. Will I need to wear a mask for in-person Small Group?  
 Yes, we will be following public health guidelines. For now, for the safety of all our participants and our  
 staff, masks and social distancing will be required on campus at Bethany. 

3. Will you be offering a Children’s Program on Thursday mornings?  
 Yes, we will be opening a few small classes, and using Bethany Children’s Ministry’s COVID-19 protocols. 

4. What will happen if numbers go up in King County/Seattle?  
 If there is cause to re-evaluate in-person gatherings, we will have the option to pivot back to Zoom  
 Bible Study.

5. What happens if I want to attend in-person but others in my Small Group want to attend via Zoom?  
 We are offering the option of either in-person or Zoom small groups this year. We know there will be  
 some group changes, with new participants joining, some participants not returning, and some  
 participants choosing to remain on Zoom. We will do our best to keep groups together as much  
 as possible. 

ZOOM BIBLE STUDY FAQ

1. How is Zoom Bible Study different this year?  
 Zoom Bible Study will be very similar to how we did Bible Study in 2020-2021. We will meet in a  
 large Zoom group, watch a pre-recorded teaching together, and then move into our small groups  
 using Breakout Rooms.

2. What happens if I want to attend online, but others in my Small Group choose to attend in-person?  
 We are offering the option of either in-person or Zoom small groups this year. We know there will be  
 some group changes, with new participants joining, some participants not returning, and some  
 participants choosing to return to in-person vs. Zoom. While we can’t keep everyone together, we will  
 do our best to keep groups together as much as possible.

3. How will I get my Bible Study book?  
 For those choosing to attend virtually, you may pick-up your study books at our Green Lake campus  
 during the following times:

• Sunday, September 19, 8am-12:15pm (Green Lake campus, Sanctuary foyer)
• Thursday, September 23, 1-3pm (Green Lake campus, Sanctuary foyer)
• Sunday, September 26, 8am-12:15pm (Green Lake campus, Ministry Fair in the CLC building)


